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Minutes
Date:			February 19, 2013
In Attendance:  	
E-Board: 	George Cardozo, President; Jeff Buonanni, Vice President
Scott Kieras, Treasurer; Hope Chapman, Secretary; Terry O’Shea, League Auxilary; Tim O’Shea, Equipment Manager; Tom Porter, Commissioner of Tackle; Andy Pettola, Commissioner of Flag and Powder Puff
Attendees:	 Ron Pastor, Marlene Verderame, Scott Barmore, Rob  Thomson, David Sullivan, John Vecchio, Dave Harrold, Chris Kohl, Tim Eslea, Bonnie Solivan, Duwayne Tirado
Meeting Agenda:
A. Call to order; Meeting was called to order at 8:01 p.m. by President George Cardozo
B. Roll call; was conducted by Hope Chapman
C. Acceptance of minutes of last meeting; Will be provided at March meeting
D. Secretary position announcement: Hope Chapman appointed Secretary, with assistance from Tara Kofksuse
E. Vendor Proposals:
1. Lowie Roscoe’s Photography: Presentation given by owner Lowie Roscoe.  Decision to continue with Roscoe to be made by COB 2/22/13
2. Sideline Memories: Proposal only via email
3. Hadfield’s Sports, Berlin, CT 
a. Steve Dodge, former SMVFL president, and his associate Brian discussed outfitting for the 2013 season and specifically recommend Zenith brand helmets for ease of fitting, reconfiguring after plays, cost effectiveness and safety.  
b. Equipment Manager Tim O’Shea will further analyze the proposal.  
c. League needs information on Youth Warranty period.  
d. Hadfield’s has the capability to do T-shirts, sweatshirts, and cheerleading uniforms with greater volume discounts based on increase in volume. They couldn’t specify turnaround time for shirts.



F. Tackle Commissioner Report, Tom Porter
1. Tackle Commissioner Tom Porter is working on the makeup schedule for 2013.  If games are rained out on Friday, teams will play on Sundays.
2. Coaches Clinics
a. St. Paul's is having a clinic on 3/23 at 8 a.m.  As many coaches as possible should attend, including Flag and Powder Puff. An email will be sent to rest of league and coaches.
b. UCONN coaches clinic 3/29-30, 2013 -  more information to come
G. Flag and Powderpuff Commissioner Report, Andy Pettola
1. There was a unanimous vote to create two positions for the Flag and Powderpuff leagues in which these people will report directly to the flag/powderpuff commissioner. Andy Pettola will send email blast and interview/choose one person for each spot, with plans to be filled by the March board meeting.
2. Some Powderpuff trophies are still not picked up.  Andy will be taking care of this before next board meeting.
H. Treasurer Report, Scott Kieras
1. The league in good standing with a $27,000 budget and all bills paid
2. A quote from landscapers is expected at the next meeting.
3. There was an unanimous vote to continue the Southington High School Scholarship with two $1,000 scholarships- the same as 2012.  
4. Lights on lower field is the next expenditure in order to get practices off the game field and create greater safety for all. 
I. Equipment Manager Report, Tim O’Shea
1. The league needs to purchase another 60 or 70 helmets. 
2. He still has some helmets not returned. More discussion is needed on whether or not we approach collecting outstanding equipment in a proactive manner – (letters or deposits.)  This topic will be readdressed in committee forum.
J. League Auxiliary, Terri O’Shea
1. Terri is working on re-establishing SVMFL’s relationships with the drive-in committee and having an event in concert with SVMFL’s 50th anniversary.
3. She is also working with the community relations person at Dick’s sporting goods to reestablish sale days for members, sponsorships etc.
4. Looking into having Rec Park as a site for the NFL Pass Punt Kick competition with SVMFL as a host. Spoke with district manager, request for being a site opens May 3.
5. Working on coordinating a group of tickets for SVMFL at a UConn football game in September. Possibly do fundraising around the idea.
6. Will work with cheer director Kim Beaudoin to fund raise moving forward and have a consistent flow of events this season.
7. Jamboree – Will look to establish a Jamboree/Event Committee
8. Signage – want to reach out and renew those relationships with signage the league already has now.	
9. Apple Harvest Parade and booth – Sell water or other items to fundraise – looking for more participation in the parade.

K. Old Business
1. Lights for lower field – Quote from Musco Lighting in which SVMFL can take out a loan to be paid off through fundraising.  Tom Porter is working on fundraising ideas to finance this, with the best option of having the town back us.  A decision is needed by July.
2. Combine Soccer and SVMFL light bids to increase discounts.
3. The new scoreboard will still be provided by last year’s contributor.
L. New business
1. New Sweatshirt vendor coming to present proposal.  
2. Formulate/Update committees 
a. Scholarship committee – Mike Hammel offered to chair and David Sullivan will work on committee with Mike. Looking for 1-2 more members max.
b. By-Law committee -  Jeff Buonanni.  Looking for  one more committee member to help with by-laws
Needs to work with Parks and Rec again to understand concerns (Weights, Member Voting rights etc.)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Committee to determine who can earn right to vote, and number of meetings coaches and members need to attend for voting rights.
Meeting adjourned at 10:04 p.m.
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